
 
 MEMORANDUM 

 

 
 

To: Metrolinx Board of Directors 

From: Fay Pittman    
Chief Engineer, Asset Management & Maintenance   

Date:  September 11, 2025  

Re: Asset Management & Maintenance Quarterly Report  

This report provides an update on activities and key milestones in the Asset Management & 
Maintenance (AMM) division over the past quarter.  
 
Bala Subdivision Bridge Success  
 
The bridge located at Bala Subdivision Mile 8.6 was constructed in 1905 and carries the 
Richmond Hill Corridor across the Don River. It consisted of a 90-foot main steel span with open 
deck timber ties founded on unreinforced concrete piers and timber approach spans founded 
on timber pile bents. The bridge was identified for replacement in our Asset Management Plan, 
as it reached the end of its design service life and was beyond economical repair strategies. 
 
In June 2025, after years of pre-work and planning, the replacement of the structure was 
completed using a gantry system by Soncin Construction, in partnership with Western 
Mechanical and PNR Rail Works. New concrete abutments and piers were installed in 
advance. The first of two service closure weekends consisted of the demolition of the south 
timber approach spans and installation of the new south steel approach span. The second 
weekend consisted of demolishing the main span and north timber approach spans, then 
installing a new 90-foot ballasted deck main span and a new north steel approach span. This 
bridge was the last timber superstructure on Metrolinx’ operating network and marked a 
significant success for the Civil Structures State of Good Repair Delivery Team in the AMM 
division. 

 




